

## Town of Glastonbury

2155 MAIN STREET • P.O. BOX 6523 • GLASTONBURY, CT 06033-6523 • (860) 652-7500 FAX (860) 652-7505

Richard J. Johnson Town Manager

March 15, 2023

Re: Proposed New Sidewalk Construction – Gateway Area

Dear Property Owner:

The Glastonbury Town Council has scheduled a public hearing for 8:00 p.m. on Tuesday, March 28, 2023 to consider proposed construction of new sidewalks along portions of National Drive, Eastern Boulevard, and Western Boulevard to be reimbursed through a formally approved grant under the LOTCIP program. The proposed plan is shown on the attached page with yellow highlight depicting the proposed new sidewalk areas. More detailed plans can be viewed at the following link: www.glastonburyct.gov/Home/Components/Calendar/Event/29862/21

The public hearing will be held in the Council Chambers of Town Hall, 2155 Main Street, Glastonbury with an option for Zoom video conferencing (Zoom information will be provided on the Town website in advance of the public hearing). This notice is forwarded to the owners of property abutting the proposed new sidewalks.

Plans for the proposal will be presented on the 28th and Town staff will be available to answer questions. Questions in advance of the meeting may be directed to Town Engineer Daniel Pennington at (860) 652-7736 or daniel.pennington@glastonbury-ct.gov. You may also contact me directly at (860) 652-7500 or richard.johnson@glastonbury-ct.gov.

If you are unable to attend the public hearing but would like to submit public hearing comment, you may do so at the following link no later than 2:00 p.m. the day before the meeting: www.glastonburyct.gov/testimony

Sincerely

Richard J. Johnson

Town Manager

RJJ/sal Enclosure

cc: Daniel Pennington, Town Engineer/Manager of Physical Services

